
Viking Monday Tour Report for 24th of January, 2022 

Hi Viking Tourers, 

Monday’s tour was, wow it was cold, but luckily a little milder than forecast. The 
sun was brilliant and the air very dry. 

The intermediate group, Wilma Wiemer and I set off on the Red at about 11 am. 
The trail was track set but really fast! We got as far as P, where the Yellow crosses 
on its way down to the Crown South when I said whoa! It’s too cold for me. So we 
turned back, arriving just after 1 pm. We both agreed that it was well worthwhile. 

The fast skiers did the complete Red, about 13 kms. The group included Don and 
Andrea, Don H., Chris L., Katherine and guest Tomas. 

We lost 2 tourers on the way to Viking;  JP forgot her boots, and HB her skies. You 
got to do better, ladies! 

 


